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BETHANY 

Bethany has been established on the corner of 15 Mile 

Road and Beaconsfield since 1956, and has a rich 

heritage that involves Christ followers who are devoted to 

seeking the will of God. We know it is no accident that we 

have been placed on this corner and we strive to reach out 

to our community with the love of Christ.  

19700 15 Mile Road 

Clinton Twp. Mi 48035 

586-791-1190 

connect2bethany.org 

Email: info@connect2bethany.org 

Office hours:  M & T  10 a.m.- 3 p.m. 

 W- F      9 a.m.- 3 p.m. 

Menõs Luncheon 

January 3 @ 11:30 a.m. 
Men, come enjoy some 

food and fellowship as we 

gather together. We will meet at Kenõs Country 

Kitchen, 40280 Hayes, north of 17 Mile Road, 

Clinton Township. 

CrossRoads Winter Retreat 
January 5-7, 2018 

This retreat at Camp Barakel 

provides opportunities to relax and to 

play. If you would like a ride we will be 

leaving from the church on Friday 

afternoon. See Christopher Reynolds for more 

information. You need to register online. The fee is 

$75 if you are a full-time college student, $95 if 

you are not. campbarakel.org/register# 

Menõs Saturday Bible Study 

January 13  
The Men will learn from James MacDonald, how to 

"Think Differently.ó He will challenge us to answer 

various questions like; òWhy do we lose our temper? 

Why do we tend to hurt those we care for most? 

How do families find themselves broken?ó James 

states òThe reason is often in the way we think.ó 

This small-group session meets every Saturday at 8 

a.m. in the conference room. Contact Pastor Mark 

for any questions.  

Single Seniors Breakfast 
Thursday, January 11 @ 9:30 a.m. 

This month Single Seniors, those 55 and over, 

will meet at Cracker Barrel Old Country Store, 

30750 Little Mack south of 13 Mile. Sign-up at the 

Welcome Center by Sunday, Jan. 7,  or see Marilyn 

Storrs for more information. 
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Happy New Year!  

We are very thankful to 

have you with us. God 

has a plan for each of 

us and we feel that you 

being here at Bethany 

is part of that plan. Your 

presence is welcomed 

and we encourage you 

to continue to join us 

throughout the coming 

year. When you take 

part in weekly worship,  

it will not only help you 

grow but it makes an 

impact on your  family, 

friends, and co-workers. 

Your actions affect 

others. All of us can 

make an impact and 

show the difference 

God can make in oneõs 

life. 

Pastor Mark Reynolds 

Volume 7, Issue  1    January  2018  

Events This Month 

Jan 3 Menõs Luncheon  

Jan 5-7  CrossRoads 

 Retreat  

Jan 8 Healing Hearts 

Jan 11  Single Seniors 

 Breakfast 

Jan 13  Detroit Bible 

 Quizzing 

Jan 14 Donut Sunday  

Jan 17  PrimeTimers 

 Event  

Jan 28  Quarterly 

 Business 

 Meeting  

 

January Sermon Series 
Bethany ID 

When you think about Bethany, what characteristics come to 

mind?  How does the world around us perceive us?  Do they see 

Christ in us?  In the next message series, we will be examining and 

defining our "Bethany ID." Looking at how God has uniquely put us 

together, and how He is calling us to impact our community and our world for 

Christ. Each week we will be looking at our mission of making disciples, our vision 

to see every person connected and growing in Christ and the values that should 

transform us as we follow Him. Our hope is that each one will discover how they 

are uniquely made and gifted to work together as part of the Bethany ID.   

January Memory Verse 

I praise you because I am fearfully and wonderfully made;  
your works are wonderful, I know that full well.  Psalm 139:14 

What We Believe 
Statement of Faith 

Over the past few months questions have been asked by potential candidates 

and others inquiring about Bethany, What we Believe?  What is our Statement of 

Faith?  The quick answer, according to our constitution, is òthe doctrine of 

Bethany shall be the New Hampshire Confession of Faith as modified.ó It was 

originally constructed in 1833, and while the doctrine hasnõt changed, the 

wording and the understanding of the wording can be confusing to modern 

readers.  In an effort to make our beliefs clear and easy to understand, The 

Deacon Board would like to introduce an updated Statement of Faith, òWhat we 

Believeó document. They have examined and discussed this subject for a long 

time and are prepared to present it to the church membership for approval during 

the month of January. 

Here are some important dates: 

January 14   Following the AM Service there will be a 5-10 minute overview and 

copies will be available at the Welcome Center. 

January 21   Extended presentation during the Evening Service, followed by an 

opportunity for you to ask Questions & get Answers  

January 28  A vote to approve the new òStatement of Faithó during the 

Quarterly Business Meeting. 

The Deacons hope that you will bathe this in prayer and have a active role in 

the discussion over the next month.  If you have any questions, please contact a 

Deacon in person or via email deacons@connect2behtany.org 
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Winter Weekly Schedule 
Sunday 

 9:45 a.m. Connection Classes 

  for All Ages Nursery through Adults 

11:00 a.m. Worship Service, Kidz Konnection 

  Childcare - (Nursery to Kindergarten) 

6:00 p.m. Worship Service 

6:30 p.m. CrossRoads (18-29 year olds) 

Monday 

1:00 p.m. Healing Hearts 

7:00 p.m. Celebrate Recovery 

Tuesday 

 9:30 p.m. Ladies Bible Study  

 1:00 p.m. Quilting Time  

 7:00 p.m.  Committee Meetings (see Calendar) 

Wednesday 

 7:00 p.m. Bible Study & Prayer Meeting, Youth Groups, 

  Moms Connect & Ladies Bible Study  

Saturday  

 8:00 a.m.  Menõs Bible Study 

ACTIVITIES @ BETHANY 

Healing Hearts  
Monday, January 8 @ 1 p.m. 

What is ôHealing Hearts?õ Beginning in January weõll be introducing 

a new group for widows & widowers. This is an inclusive group 

focused on hope and healing through the grieving process. We are 

Bible-based thinking and we want to provide in-person opportunities 

for finding peer to peer support, as well as access to proven outside 

resources that help navigate your loss. 

Why? The death of a spouse means losing your lover, best friend, confidante, and your co-wrangler of 

bills, children, household tasks and life. In addition to the heartache of missing the person closest to 

you in the world, the isolation of losing a spouse can be devastating. Friends and family are nurturing 

and helpful in the first few weeks after the death, but are not always available when you need support. 

Healing Hearts is here to help you build the support you need. òFather of the fatherless and protector of 

widows is God in his holy habitationó (Psalm 68:5). 

The goal is to help and come alongside one another in this season of life. Those interested are 

welcome to come, the first meeting will be at Bethany on Monday January 8 at 1 p.m.  

1 year term for the following: 

 

Deaconess Coordinator ....................... Perri Kern  

Financial Secretary .............................. Marlene Bruder  

General Fund Treasurer ...................... Bonnie Goetz  

Missions Fund Treasurer .................... Carol Hoover  

Missions Coordinator .......................... Randy Hoover  

Moderator ............................................ Sheryl MacPhee  

S.S. Superintendent ............................ Kathy Tucker  

This list of all elected officers is available at the Welcome Center.  

Elected Officers  
The members of the Bethany extend a warm welcome to our new, re-elected and returning officers. 

Their willingness to serve at Bethany in the appointed areas is appreciated. We have confidence that 

together all of us will work to support Bethany using the gifts and talents God has given each of us. This 

is a team effort and your purpose as part of Bethany is vital. Bethanyõs mission is to work together to 

reach the world for Christ.  You can contact any of these officerõs if you would like to learn more about 

their position and any future interest on how you too can serve here at Bethany. 

Deacons 

Tim Campbell 
Carl Landt 
Bob Standish 
Jeff Madak 
Tom Mick 
Ken Tucker 
Dave Kuhnle 
Calvin Wolf 
Brain Gehrke 
 

Trustee  
Scott Agbay 
Harvey Holtzhouse 
Bob Washburn 
Mike Clauson 
Art Lattanzi 
Andrew Leggett 
Mark Levos 
Lyle Parr 
Christopher Reynolds 
Chris Winter 
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YOUTH NEWS  

Souled Out News 
Where Every JR & SR HI Student Should Be On Wednesday Nights 

There is no other place that high school students should be every Wednesday night 

because thatõs when ôSouled Outõ is happening! JR HI meets in the teen room while the 

SR HI gather up in the Fireside Room. Each week is another opportunity to build relationships with each 

other and with the God who not only made us, but loves us so much! It is a place for friends to come and 

explore what life can be like when we live it Jesusõ way. Each night can have some crazy fun games, some 

food, a time where we try to put together real pieces of our lives (the things we wonder about, struggle 

with, and need to learn more about) and bring them before the God who is writing our story each and 

every day. Donõt miss a single week! 

JR/SR HI òChristmas In Januaryó Parties 
Rescheduled to January 3 @ 7 p.m. 
Hey all JR & SR HI studentsébecause of the snow this past month on December 13, we have 

rescheduled the Christmas parties for January 3. On the first Wednesday back after the New Year, we will 

take part in some fun games, good food, maybe a prize or two, and a few surprises! SR HI will still be 

doing a white elephant gift exchange so make sure you bring it. Whatõs a white elephant gift, you ask? It 

is something that you already have (or that you purchase) that someone else could use, all wrapped up 

and ready to give out. At one point of the night, each person picks one of these mysterious gifts and goes 

home with whatever they open ... unless someone steals it from you. Of course, then youõll get to open 

another mystery gift or steal from someone else. Itõs always a fun night so make sure you donõt miss it! If 

you have any questions, feel free to contact Pastor Mike. 

JR & SR Students Going To Winter Camp 
February 2-4 

Our JR & SR HI students are headed to Camp Barakel for our annual 

winter retreat. Think broom hockey, tubing (with a tow rope!), great food, 

ice skating, cross country skiing, all you can drink hot chocolate, and so 

much more! Get your $40 non-refundable deposit to Robyn Miller no 

later than Jan. 28 with the remaining money due by Jan. 31. Flyers, 

permission slips and annual release forms are available at the Information counter or online (check the 

church webpage or on the Souled Out Facebook page ... see below). Contact Pastor Mike if you have any 

questions as well. 

Winter Jam 2018 Just Announced 
February 11  @ 2-11pm 
What exactly is Winter Jam, you ask? Itõs like an entire Christian music festival 

packed into one evening and all for $15 (new price this year). This yearõs tour features 

a great lineup: Skillet, Kari Jobe, Building 429, KB, NewSong, Jordan Feliz, Nick Hall 

and comedian, John Crist. The event is for all JR & SR HI students. Just sign up with 

Robyn Miller no later than Feb. 7, bring $10 the day off the event along with a signed 

permission slip. Meet at church at 2pm and have your parents pick you up at 11pm back at church. Itõs 

just that easy! 

 

Youth Group Information Online 
If you are looking for information about Souled Out and the events that we are 

doing, youõve got two great sources: Facebook and the churchõs website. The 

Facebook address is facebook.com/SouledOutBBC and the website address is connect2bethany.org/#/

connectbethany/teens. We also have an Instagram page. Just search for òsouledout4.6ó to find it. 

https://www.facebook.com/SouledOutBBC
http://connect2bethany.org/#/connectbethany/teens
http://connect2bethany.org/#/connectbethany/teens
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January Anniversaries 
  

 5 Ray & Doris Zentz 1952 

30 Al & Ann Sahr 1971 

Upcoming Events 

COLOR CODE 
Missionary     Shut-In    Child of Missionary  Military  

To ensure those whose names are color-coded receive their cards, please use the 

postal service. 

HAPPENINGS @ BETHANY 

January Birthdays 

 
 

 4 Willie Bebnesta, Marilyn Howard, Ashley 

Kott 

 5 Susan Dettloff 

 7 Toni Agbay, Rod Hamilton, Amy Levos, Alex 

Mercado 

 8 Steve Dettloff, Betty Gibson, Yong Hobbs, David Lankard 

 9 Adam Gascho, Kevin Mayer 

10 Ed Caes, George De Keyser, Kaleb Gosk, Edwin Poynter 

12 Bonnie Goetz 

13 Leichelle Maracle 

16 Helen Babbitt  

19 Randy Hoover  

23 Geneva Brown, Don Quint, Virgil Workman 

25 Elvira Bard, Nina Braxton, Jennifer Bishop 

28 Christopher Reynolds 

29 Dave Kuhnle, Mary Ann Brooks 

30 Stacy Hewitt, Jordan Langel 

January 2018 

  1 New Yearõs Day 

  3 Menõs Luncheon 

5-7 CrossRoads-Camp Barakel 

11 Single Seniors Breakfast 

13 Detroit Bible Quizzing 

14  Donut Sunday 

17 Primetimers 

28 Quarterly Business Meeting 

February 2018 

2-4  Teens-Camp Barakel 

  4  Communion AM 

  7  Menõs Luncheon 

11  Donut Sunday  

  Winter Jam 2018 

24  Teen Event 

March 2018 

  4 Communion AM 

  7 Menõs Luncheon 

11 Donut Sunday  

16 Shape-n-Race  

17 Gleaners Volunteer Day 

23 Teen All-Nighter 

Ladies Auction 
Thank You Ladies! 
 

Our Ladies auction was an amazing evening, with 

great success.  We had the opportunity to ôShare in 

the Blessingõ for LifeBUILDERS Detroit by raising over 

$3,600.00. They plan to use this gift of love to 

expand their Youth Ministry; continuing to touch the 

future generations of east Detroit.  

 

Thank you again, for ôSharing in the Blessingõ 

The Ladies Ministry Team  
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SPOTLIGHT ON MISSIONS 

Bethanyõs Mission Team Goal 

é to equip and enable members and friends of Bethany to be personally involved in obeying the Great Commission 

é to provide a support system for our missions families who are following the Lord in reaching out into the world.  

Operation Christmas Child 
Franklin Graham recently shared this story about a 

little country church of 30 people in Wild Peach, Texas. 

The church packed 8,091 shoeboxes! That is 

tremendous! What is even more incredible is the area 

around this church was hit by Hurricane Harvey and even though seven 

of their members homes were severely damaged, none of the shoeboxes 

were destroyed. But that is not the end! Weeks after the hurricane hit 

them they held another packing party and packed 1000 more boxes. Some of these 

boxes were distributed on a special early shipment to 250 

children in Barbuda whose homes had been destroyed when 

Hurricane Irma hit their Caribbean island.  

The pastor of that little country church went on the journey to 

deliver their shoeboxes, He was so thankful that the Lord put it 

on his churchõs heart to participate in Operation Christmas Child despite their own 

loss. He was so excited he said òI canõt wait to get home to pack some more 

shoeboxesó 

We, the Missions Team, are so thankful for the way our Bethany family participated 

this year that we canõt wait to start Samaritan Purse-Operation Christmas Child 

2018! Plans are currently underway with more details to soon follow. 

MISSIONS AT BETHANY 
Bethany Baptist Church has always had a great mission emphasis.  The church 

was established in 1956, and the mission program began in 1957.  Our very first 

supported missionaries were Frank and Evelyn Cole, who served with the 

Conservative Baptist Foreign Mission Society in Japan.  Their son Tim Cole and his 

wife Katie are still serving in Japan, so Bethany has had a mission presence in 

Japan for 60 years. 

Over the past 60 years, Bethany has been involved in the support of over 80 different missionaries, at 

least 35 organizations (camps, schools, mission organizations, etc.) and many short-term missionaries 

& projects. 

The purpose of the Mission Team, as stated in the church constitution is: òTo increase awareness and 

enable members to be involved in obeying the Great Commission. To assist in providing a support 

system for our missionary families and others who are following the Lord in reaching the world with the 

Gospel.ó 

That is a big job and requires the involvement of every member of the congregation.  At this time 

Bethany is supporting 34 missionary units.  These include singles, couples, and families, who are 

involved in various ministries.  Ranging from church planting, discipleship, Bible translation, college 

campus ministry to disaster relief, educating missionary kids and training pastors and leaders.  

How can you help?  PRAY - The greatest need of every missionary is prayer.  No mission work was ever 

done successfully without prayer.  In fact, it has been said that òPrayer IS the work.ó 

GIVE ð When you tithe your income to our local church 20% of what you give goes directly to missions 

and to the support of our missionaries. 

GO ð Perhaps God has been speaking to you about a short or long term commitment to be one who 

goes.  If so, contact a Mission Team member.  We would love to help you find Godõs place for you. 


